
Dear Parents/Carers, 

A very Happy & Healthy New Year to you all! 

I hope you have all had a safe and enjoyable festive break, with some much needed quality 
family time. 

For your information, please find below a statement to update parents that has been posted 
on the PKC website. The statement and some additional information can also be reached via 
the following link and can be found under the header ‘Covid arrangements for the new 
term’: 

https://www.pkc.gov.uk/coronavirus/schools 

Abernethy Plan Ahead 

Our Remote Learning & Communication plan which was forwarded to all parents last term, 
is enclosed once again. Please also find below a timetable of class live/interactive lessons 
and/or meet ups. The staff shall also be recording lessons for delivery which shall be posted 
periodically to each class.  

 Daily learning 
to be set by: 

Live/Recorded lessons: Learning Tool used: 

  Live Recorded  

Nursery 9am  √ Seesaw 

P1/2 9am  √ Seesaw 

P3 9am √  √ Seesaw & Microsoft 
Teams 

P4 9am √ √ Seesaw & Microsoft 
Teams 

P5/6 9am √ √ Seesaw & Microsoft 
Teams 

P6 9am √ √ Seesaw & Microsoft 
Teams 

P6/7 9am √ √ Seesaw & Microsoft 
Teams 

 
Live lesson/meets sessions via Microsoft teams – P3-7 
 

Monday 9.30am – P4 Group 3 (Mrs 
Hodgkinson) 

10am – P4 Group 2 

10.30am – P4 Group 1 

 

http://email.groupcallalert.com/ls/click?upn=QrOBJcca7DQpcdTvZvGK8e1664X4NjIR810umQ-2B-2FV6Vee-2BwELnPTmshXWo6-2F5fW4J25R713bx-2F6oWKaYy4joxg-3D-3DMFoU_cP45L7yC-2BsxwtIsSRnYwYi7aOGYHViAX02h3IgkzFcWkCJ2mNlrhJmZ8GV6dTw-2BX3U-2BTkluBAZSLiEv8iZdKjPsbK-2BfQAKrdlqGMoJnZ2orA0xLaxQCgc71BZAIcH17a4w0QoTJMzhURh4C5v0fzizwblQUjZOwSeEl0UqIgabU9ye7qvgQ29p13HfIDrOz3ssDPfroHUpgmERLW6zIoysMK6snGynleNJ-2Fx9VeyI-2BM75m54XDgVAI4HgO8IOFmzQGsWQGFG9VnQWdR9ZtoWay-2B9PWon4E1RfYCXMMzs8Og8Jkmk2yZq5f7yKzrryJ0qHTsmSgRyyO-2BfZjUdISEzk17B-2Fq49WRzg6uc-2BXcbTQaJJ0fhMYd0f9Od-2Fim9p18D58ty-2FdvY0z6LIZXcfB3eDg7q3wb6Fhm47T0I5lC4duD8-3D


10.30am – P7 

11am – P6 

Tuesday 10am – P3 

11.30am – P5/6 (Mrs Livingstone) 

1.30pm – P4 (Mrs Barnacle) 

Wednesday   

Thursday 9.30am – P6 2pm – P5/6 (Mrs Hardie) 

Friday   

The time slots allocated above have been planned carefully to ensure no siblings are on at 
the same time, as we appreciate many families shall be sharing a device. 

Teachers shall also forward details of any additional or recorded lessons they shall be 
planning for within their seesaw daily overview. 

 

Additional points to note: 

Some of our Nursery, management and support staff and pupils have been in school on 7th 
& 8th January to either plan ahead or supervise in the Critical Childcare Hub. I am extremely 
grateful  

Remote Learning will begin for all pupils on Monday 11th January and will be provided by 
your child/ren’s teachers (who will be working from home to reduce numbers present in 
school).  

Your child’s teacher will be in contact via SeeSaw and daily work will be outlined every day 
by 9am. P3 upwards shall also engage with Microsoft Teams  

Learning Resources 

As you know we distributed each child a range of resources at the beginning of the last lock 
down. Many parents contacted us to say that these were not fully used and so to save 
wastage we would urge in the first instance to complete using these jotters etc. We shall be 
creating a resource box with jotters, stationary white boards etc. which shall be available to 
those who find they need them. Please do not hesitate to come and collect resources you 
require; the box will be placed at the front door of the school every day from Monday 11th 
January between 9am and 3pm. 

Staff availability 

Our teachers shall inform you of times which they shall be available for pupils to contact 
them. Within the day, staff shall be as prompt as possible at returning any feedback, 
however I would like to thank everyone in advance for their support and understanding.  



As you can imagine, the majority of staff are also at home with their families and so they will 
be working whilst juggling day to day lock down life; we will continue to do our best for all 
our pupils. Admin, support and teaching staff are all available, but working and mutual 
understanding together shall no doubt support the smooth running of these times ahead. 

Sickness absence  

If your child is unwell and therefore cannot complete online learning, please can you inform 
us of this. We have been asked to record sick leave in the usual way and so we will need this 
for our attendance figures which we report directly to Scottish Government. 

Scottish Government Digital Technology allocation 

Those parents who have been contacted about this already, shall have further communication today 
regarding distribution. 

 

On a final note, within the main school we are running at a much reduced staffing level to 
ensure safety for all. This does mean our office shall be unmanned at points throughout the 
week, therefore contact via email is preferable. 

Finally, if there is anything you think we could help you with, or do to support your child’s 
Remote Learning, please just ask. We will do our very best to help.  

Please stay safe and well. 

Kindest Regards, 

S J M McKenzie 

 

Ms Suz McKenzie 

Head Teacher 

Abernethy Primary & Nursery School 

 


